## Coberley Parish Council

#### Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly meeting on the 4th May 2021

Present; Cllrs McGaw, Powell, Marshall and Piggott

Also present; Clerk to the Parish Council – Deborah Cook, Cllr Paul Hodgkinson (GCC), Cllr Julia Judd

(CDC).

Councillor McGaw welcomed everyone to the meeting. The meeting was being held by Microsoft Teams under the covid regulations and the link was experiencing technical difficulties.

Cllr Marshall left the meeting.

#### 1. To receive a report from County Councillor, Paul Hodgkinson

Cllr Hodgkinson stated that the Missing Link project had made progress over the last 12 months. The final design had been agreed, with development to start in 2023 and end in 2025/26. The impending closure of Charlton Hill would have an impact on Parish roads.

Highways issues will continue to have an impact on the parish and the Council should keep reminding GCC Highways department about anything likely to be an issue. Cllr Hodgkinson sees Highways every 6 weeks. There have been 2 site meetings. Cllr Hodgkinson also chairs the NO CRASH meetings where the A436 and Cowley crossroads are always raised.

Cllr Hodgkinson's report is attached at Appendix 1.

#### 2. To receive a report from District Councillor, Julia Judd

Cllr Judd discussed the flooding issues that had occurred in Coberley. She suggested a flood group that could meet and have a list of issues and work at each one until it was alleviated. Cllr McGaw thanked Cllr Judd for her help so far.

Cllr Piggott asked if there was an update on improving mobile phone coverage. Cllr Judd advised there were issues on funding and CDC were working on it.

Cllr Judd's report is attached at Appendix 2.

### 3. To receive a report from Chairman, Councillor Duncan McGaw

Chair's report attached at Appendix 3.

## 4. To approve Minutes of the Annual Assembly held on 23<sup>rd</sup> May 2019

The minutes of the meeting held on the 23<sup>rd</sup> May 2019 were approved as a correct record.

# 5. Public questions – an opportunity for Parishioners to ask questions of Councillors and share ideas & comments.

No members of the public had attended.

Cllr McGaw expressed thanks to everyone for attending.

Meeting closed at 8.20pm